
Masses 
 

Clondalkin Village 
Sundays:  (Vigil)  Sat 7.30pm, 
   Sunday 9am (Gaeilge)  
   10.30am (Choral),  
   12 noon (Family) & 
   5.30pm 
 
Weekdays  (Mon – Fri) 7.30am and 
   10am. Sat 10am 
First Fridays 7.30am, 10am. 
Holy Days   7.30pm(Vigil), 7.30am, 
    10am 
Confessions Sat 10.30 - 11am & 
    6.45 - 7.15pm 
 

Clonburris  
Sundays    (Vigil) Sat  6.30 pm,             
Sunday          11am (Family); 
Holy Days     11am 
Confessions  Before Masses  
     

Knockmitten 
Sundays  (Vigil) Sat 6.30pm,  
Sunday 10am, 12noon (Family) 
Weekdays  Mon to Fri 9.30am 
Holy Days  (Vigil) 6.30pm;  
  Holy Day 11am 
Confessions  Sat 6pm &                    
            by request 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Clondalkin: Mon-Fri 9:30 - 12:30 
Clonburris: Contact through Village 
Knockmitten: Mon-Fri Mass times 
 

Submissions for Newsletter: 
Parishnewsletter1@gmail.com,  

Office, Sacristy, by Tuesday  
not later than 4.30pm 

Contacts     
Village Office  01 459 3520       clondalkinchurch@eircom.net ,   www.clondalkinparish.com  

  Fr. Damian Farnon, Moderator  01 459 2665  Fr Padraig O’Sullivan, Co-P.P. 01 464 0441 

Knockmitten  Fr. Des Byrne CC  01 459 2323  

Clonburris    Fr. Shán O Cuív CC 01 459 3520    

Parish Pastoral Workers    Christina Malone   085 7162152  Christina.malone@dublindiocese.ie 
     Frank Brown  086 101 8173  frank.brown@dublindiocese.ie     

@ C l o n d a l k i n v i l l a g e p a r i s h  

Clondalkin Village Parish 
Immaculate Conception & St. Killian Church 
 

   Clonburris  ╬ Knockmitten  
                

                  

  

Christmas and 
New Year Edition  

 

Welcome at Christmas 
 

Christmas is a time of welcoming.  People welcome 
home family and friends who live overseas, neighbours welcome 

neighbours for a seasonal drink. We remember our families and friends who 
are overseas especially those for whom this is their first Christmas away from 
home.  We welcome those spending their first Christmas with us here in 
Clondalkin and our parishioners from other lands who are now an integral 
part of our worshipping community. The first Christmas was a little different.  
There was no welcome for the couple from Nazareth who were expecting 
their child.  Their only refuge was a place where the animals were kept: not 
the most healthy or hygienic place to give birth.  God’s chosen people and 
those waiting for a Messiah were not the first to welcome him.  Instead it was 
the outsiders, the shepherds and those who travelled from afar, who greeted 
the baby with joy. 
 

This year, we highlighted the importance of Advent as a liturgical season of 
its own and tried to avoid a headlong rush towards Christmas. To remind you 
of some of the Advent events.  An Advent newsletter, Adult faith               
development, children’s bulletin and activity calendar, scripture a-day        
calendar, four gifts for Advent, blessing for expectant parents, youth group 
door step challenge, Advent family prayer service, Icon of the Holy Family, 
DIY retreat for busy people, praying Advent with Pope Francis,                 
Reconciliation Service, cards and a prayer service for 
those sitting examinations and two carol services. 
 

How will the Christ child be welcomed this       
Christmas?  Will there be space amongst the          
celebrations and gift-giving to receive the gift of a 
child who has the power to transform and heal, to 
comfort and disturb?  Where will we encounter the 
Christ who lives among us – in those who are less fortunate than ourselves 
and those who have made Clondalkin their home? Two examples of the     
generosity of parishioners were the collection for the Saint Vincent De Paul 
Society taken up in our three Churches which amounted to over €10,000 and 
over €1,800 collected for Brother Kevin’s Centre in Bow Street at the Carol 
Service led by the Clondalkin Youth Band.   
 

There are parish calendars for our visitors so please take one with you.  A 
new initiative this year is the Sung Rosary in the Village Church on       
Christmas Eve at 6p.m. and the increasingly popular Evening Prayer of the 
Church at 7p.m. Christmas Night, all are welcome.  On behalf of the Parish 
Team I wish you and yours wherever you may be a Happy and Holy       
Christmas and a peaceful New Year.   

Fr. Damian Farnon - Moderator Combined Catholic Parishes of Clondalkin. 



A little Christmas Thought!  
(1 Corinthians 13 – A Christmas Version) 

 

If I decorate my house perfectly with plaid 
bows, strands of twinkling lights and shiny 

tinsel, but do not show love to my family or 
friends, I'm just another decorator. 
If I slave away in the kitchen, baking       

dozens of Christmas cookies, preparing 
gourmet meals and arranging a beautifully 

adorned table at mealtime, but do not 
show love to my family and friends, I'm just 

another cook. 
If I work at the soup kitchen, carol sing in 
the nursing home and give all that I have 

to charity, but do not show love to my 
family and friends, it profits me nothing. 

 

If I trim the Christmas tree with shimmering angels and sparkling snowflakes, if I attend a myriad of holiday parties 
and sing carols with the choir but do not focus on Christ, I have missed the point. 

Love stops the cooking to hug the child. Love sets aside the decorating to help another in need. Love notices and 
reaches out to support a friend in difficulty. Love is kind, even though harried and tired. Love doesn't envy          

another's home that has coordinated Christmas china and table linens. Love doesn’t expect or demand. Love 
doesn't yell at friends to get out of the way. Love doesn’t cry for attention. Love doesn't give only to those who 

are able to give in return but rejoices in giving to those who can't. 
Love bears all things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things. Love never fails.                                          

Video games will break, gold necklaces will be lost, golf clubs will rust, designer clothes will wear out, but giving 
the gift of LOVE will endure forever! 

Beithlin Beo last weekend photos by Tommy Keogh 

Clondalkin Active Retirement 
What a wonderful morning we had on Tuesday last entertained by 

West Dublin Campus Choir, The staff of Wheatfield and             
Cloverhill, conducted by Dave dancing around the room playing his 

guitar, what a good laugh we all had, which was badly needed. 
Words fail me to explain the pleasure our members got from this wonderful 

choir.  We are indebted to Eugene Garrigan for arranging the choir to play for us 
as I am sure they have many demands for such wonderful entertainment.  We 

had a wonderful four days last week in Waterford, and 
please god we will have a wonderful 2017 with many 

outings to look forward to. A very Happy Christmas to 

you all. Clare 

We are now taking a break and will be back on Tuesday 
10th Jan 2017 and all who love the Word of God are 
welcome. 
 We wish a Blessed Christmas to all !!  

  Sr. Anne on behalf of the Group 

Congratu la t ions t o  
Karla Moody and Shaun Byrne 

Who recently celebrated                              
the Sacrament of Marriage 

“Christmas is built upon a beautiful and 
intentional paradox; that the birth of 
the homeless should be celebrated in 

every home.” GK Chesterton 



Village Church  
 

Tuesday 27th December 

10.00am Michael McDermott 
                        Nora Sheridan 
Wednesday 28th December 
10am              Brendan and Esther Callaghan 
Thursday 29th December 
10am  Doreen Rackley 
Friday 30th December 
10am  Christopher, Lillian and Brendan Behan 
Saturday 31st December 
10am  Percy Reeves 
 

Sunday 1st January 2017 
7.30 Vigil      Rita Connolly An, Bridget Leydon An 
  Muriel Brown 1st An, Deceased members of 
  the Stynes & Breen families 
10.30am  Catherine and Luis Delgado, David and Ellen 
  Minogue 
12noon Sharon Whelan Delaney, Ann Seery , Patrick 
  Delaney, Tony O’Neill, Madeline Hodgins,  
  Mary and Patrick Hendly, Kathleen and      
  Danny O’ Neill, Johnny Delaney, Derval       
  Connell 1st An, Martin Mc Loughlin Junior,  
  Mary Devlin MM 
5.30pm  Patrick Smith 29th Anniversary  
 

4th January  
10am  Elizabeth Martin 1st Anniversary  
5th January  
10am  Mary and Joseph Coughlan 
 
6th January All Masses offered for all those on the                 
  November list of the dead. 
 

Masses on 6 th January  
Feast of the Epiphany 

 

5th January 7.30pm Vigil -  Village 
6th January 7.30am  - Village 
Morning Mass in - Clonburris, time to be confirmed. 
10 am  - Village 
11am - Knockmitten 
6.30pm - Clonburris 

Week day Masses from  
26th December to the 5th Jan 

10am only 

Recently Deceased 
Elizabeth Betty  Gallagher, New Rd  
 

We offer our sympathies and prayers for their families and 
friends at this sad time.  

4 to 5pm New Years Eve 

in the Village Church to mark the closing of the 
Calendar year - All welcome 

On Christmas Day at 7pm - If you are at a loose 
end and would like to finish off a beautiful day in 
thanksgiving with like-minded people, well then 
feel free to join us here in the Church on Christmas Day. The 
Church opens at 6.30pm and Evening Prayer begins at 7pm 
followed by refreshments in the Pastoral  Centre. You may like 
to share the left-over Christmas Cake, etc. with others please 
do bring it along.                                        Fr. Padraig 

BYSTANDER  
 

The following poem by Fr. Mike is dedicated to all who 
may feel they are not a part of the community but assure 
them there are no strangers of bystanders in this parish 

and all are sure of a é to all 
 

“I saw a star  and wondered “Why the brightness” 
I heard the choir and wondered “Why the singing” 

I spied the cave and wondered “Why this place” 
 

I senses the night and wondered “Why the calm” 
I approached the light and wondered “Why the  

kneeling” 
I heard the cry and wondered “Why the awe” 

 
I saw a Mother and wondered at her heart 

I felt my own and wondered “Why the pounding” 
I turned away and wondered at my leaving!                         

Fr. Mike Ruddy from Seamless Robe 

CCPC Intercessory Prayer for Clondalkin Parish Cluster. This Tues in the        
Pastoral Ctr (Downstairs) from 7.30-8.30pm.  All welcome. 
Charismatic Prayer Group - Our Lady Queen of Peace.  Early Start - This wed 
Rosary before meeting - Missionary Rosary at 7:30pm before Prayer meeting at 
8.00pm in Parish Pastoral Centre.  All welcome. 



A bi t  of  thinking on the Midnight  Mass Readings  

www.tarsus. ie  



Monday Club -  Welcome to you all and welcome Monday Club 19 December 2016 
Today was the last Monday in the year for the Monday Club. We had our usual annual Christmas Party 
with all the goodies e.g. sandwiches, mice pies and cream, stolen and sweets, music and santa. We 
had great entertainment from Noel who played on the harmonica, Sr Anne on the whistle. She gave a 
great debut performance despite not being too well. Kathleen Finan sang beautifully despite her     
having a cold. Joan told us a funny recitation about a dog being man’s best friend.  Santa arrived on his reindeer which he 
left up in Phoenix Park where they grazed until visit to us was completed and was picked up and left back by car. Nowadays 
Santa has to use many modes of transport to get around the world. He gave out lots of presents to us, but kept some back 
for all the good girls and boys who could not get here today. 
Frank, Parish Pastoral Worker, brought his guitar along and got a good sing-song of Christmas Carols going where everyone 
joined in.  
Thanks to everyone who helped with the Club in anyway and gave gifts for the club, eg Peggy O’Neill, Leo and Eibhlin. Joan, 
Collette and Josie, Alan, Martin & Anne and all of you who attend the club “thank you for all your help and co-operation. We 
had a busy year with all the different activities e.g. quizzes, bingo, outings, and hosting kept us all busy this past year. Hope-
fully the year ahead will be just as busy. 
I take this opportunity to wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a peaceful healthy new year. 
To those of you who are ill or can’t come anymore, we pray keep you in our thoughts and prayers and best wishes too. 
We will be back again on Monday 9 January 2017.  Take care till then - Kathleen R 

by Winnifred Letts 
 

I f  M a r y  c a m e  t o  t h e  d o o r  t o - n i g h t ,  
H e r  B a b y  s l e e p i n g  u p o n  h e r  b r e a s t , -   

S a y i n g ,  “ L e t  y o u  s h a r e  w i t h  m e  w a r m t h  a n d  l i g h t ,  
F o r  I  b e a r  i n  m y  a r m s  t h e  W o r l d ' s  D e s i r e ,  

B u t  c o l d  a r e  H i s  l i m b s ,  a n d  w e  h a v e  n o  f i r e ;  
O  s t r a n g e r  w o m a n ,  m a y  y o u  b e  b l e s s e d ,  
I f  y o u  o p e n  y o u r  d o o r  a n d  g i v e  u s  r e s t . ”  
I f  M a r y  s t o o d  a n d  k n o c k e d  a t  m y  d o o r ,  

A  t h o u s a n d  w e l c o m e s  h e r s e l f  s h o u l d  f i n d ;  
A n d  s h e ' d  n o t  b e  s c o r n i n g  a  h o u s e  s o  p o o r ,  

W i t h  t h e  h o m e s p u n  l i n e n  u p o n  t h e  t a b l e :  
N o  p l a c e  s h e  f o u n d  o n e  t i m e  b u t  a  s t a b l e  -   

W i t h  t h e  p o o r  d u m b  b e a s t s  w e r e  g o o d  a n d  k i n d  -   
A n d  a  t h a t c h  t o  s h i e l d  h e r  f r o m  r a i n  a n d  w i n d .  



 

Kids - Just for us! 

It is Christmas Day at last! I really love Christmas. It has that air of 
something that makes every one smile. 
Hope you will call into the Sacristy after Mass to collect your gift if you have 
submitted a picture, but first please visit Baby Jesus and wish him Happy 
Birthday. 
My Grandparents will be joining us for dinner. I invited them last Sunday. My 
Granny asked me for three good reasons why they should come. I promised a good dinner, presents but the best 
reason of all is because I love them. 

From a l l  the kids  in  the Par ish a Happy,  Joyful  and fun -f i l led day  to a l l  -  Ciara 

TAK ING  DOW N THE  TREE  AND  DECOR AT IONS           
Many families do this after Epiphany is celebrated in 
church, or wait until the next Sunday, the Baptism of 

the Lord. In some European traditions, the tree       
remains until “Little Christmas” on February 2 

(Candlemas Day) No matter which date you choose, 
make this a special family time – with everyone       

helping as they are able. Play the last of the          
Christmas music – and be sure to serve hot chocolate and cookies 
afterwards and share the best memories of the season you have 

just  celebrated together!!  



Bicentenary of the Foundation of the Marist Brothers  
 On January 2, 1817 Marcelin Champagnat opened the door of the first Marist 
community in a simple little house of La Valla, in France.  During the past 200 
years many doors have been opened with the Marist key and today we find Marist 
Brothers and Laity, in the whole world. The Marists came to Clondalkin in 1959 
and have provided generations of young men a quality of education in the spirit 
of Marcelin Champaganat.  We congratulate Brothers Colman, Kieran, PJ and 
Nicholas and the wider Marist Community on the great occasion.  The following 
is taken from the Marist website asking us to join with them spiritually on the 2nd 
January. 
  
On Monday, January 2, 2017, at dawn as soon as the sun comes out, we suggest 
you to pray, saying “Good morning” in tune or union with the Marists of the five 
continents.  Like Jesus, “in Capernaum, when daylight came, he left the house 
and made his way to a lonely place to pray” (Lk. 4, 42).   
   
 Dear Brother, dear Sister; 

I hope you have a very good Marist Day. Today we celebrate two-hundred years of a dream. 
This was a dream that gradually took form, little by little, in a humble home and with very       
simple persons. This is a dream which two-hundred years later continues to be alive in the heart 
of thousands and thousands persons of very diverse cultures.  Congratulations! Greetings          
because you form part of this Marist Family which is journeying with the will of transforming 
the world by accompanying children and young people. Congratulations because you have         
allowed yourself to be touched by the message: “May charity always reign among you. Love one 
another as Jesus has loved you; that you may have one same heart and one same spirit.         
Hopefully it can be said of you, Marists: Look, how much they love one another!” 
In this new daybreak, we thank our Good Mother for the gift that God has given us with the 
Brothers and the Laity, the educators, the fathers and the mothers, the children and the young 
people who here, and in the whole world, live happily the Marist charism. In the same way as 
200 years ago, today we open the doors of our lives so that the dreams may become a reality. Let 
us hope to be able to share and make them a reality with more brothers and sisters on the way, 
and that our Good Mother accompany us with the force of her tenderness.      
With the dawn of this new day, we renew the hope that a new world is possible and that we want 
to begin it here and now, in union and in tune with the Marist Family of the five continents.        
Today, that once again “God makes the sun rise for everyone” (Mt. 5, 45), fill your life and that of 
those around you with light, especially that of those who need it the most. Persevere in the           
vocation of being honoured citizens and good Christians”.   
The Marist Institute was not born once and for all on January 2, 1817, but it continues to be born 
today. What a wonderful task it is to collaborate, two-hundred years later, in the birth of an     
Institute, which is always unfinished! Let us always love one another!      
              www.champagnat.org 

New Beginnings 
by Gertrude B. McClain 
  

It's only the beginning now 
...a pathway yet unknown 
At times the sound of other 
steps 
...sometimes we walk alone 
 
The best beginnings of our 
lives,  May sometimes end in 
sorrow. But even on our 
darkest days 
The sun will shine tomorrow. 
 
So we must do our very best 
Whatever life may bring 
And look beyond the winter 
chill, To smell the breath of 
spring. 

Into each life will always 
come 
A time to start anew 
A new beginning for each 
heart 
As fresh as morning dew. 
 
Although the cares of life are 
great 
And hands are bowed so low 
The storms of life will leave 
behind 
The wonder of a rainbow. 
 
The years will never take 
away 
Our chance to start anew 
It's only the beginning now 
So dreams can still come 
true. 


